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The Progress

It happens at times that our society and church ask us to consider significant issues at the 
same time. We face that reality over the next 10 days as we celebrate Dr. Martin Luther 
King Jr. Day, Church Unity Octave Week, and the 21st anniversary of the Supreme Court 
decision that allowed abortion on demand. !

Each of these celebrations has an important focus. Human dignity, religious unity and 
human life are the themes that society and the church present to us. They are values that 
we cannot confine to a few days at the beginning of a new year, but values that need to 
come alive within ourselves, as well as our society today. !

Human dignity!

Celebrating Dr. Martin Luther King Jr. Day is recognizing the work, effort and energy that 
one man gave to achieve human rights for all people. At the heart of human rights is the 
fact that all human beings are created in the image and likeness of God. Prejudice, 
discrimination and bigotry toward other human beings because of who they are contradict 
this gift of God's creation. !

The struggle for human rights and human dignity is not a historical reality that describes 
the events of earlier decades. It is a struggle that continues today that calls for a 
conversion of the mind and heart to recognize God's presence in every human being and 
to act accordingly. !

Church unity!

Since 1908, Christian churches have set aside the week of Jan. 18-25 as Church Unity 
Octave Week. It is a time for all Christians to reflect on the prayer of Jesus at the Last 
Supper ... "that they may be one." Church Unity Octave Week calls for ongoing dialogue 
between leaders of Christian denominations to see what we share in common, and to 
recognize the differences. !

On the grass-roots level, Church Unity Octave Week asks us to live out an ecumenical 
spirit. Ecumenism is not compromising the religious truth, doctrine or practice of any faith 
tradition. Rather, ecumenism asks us to know and practice our own faith, and to know and 
respect the faith tradition of others. It is a dream that still needs to come alive. !

Human life!

On Jan. 22, we celebrate the 21st anniversary of the Roe versus Wade decision of the 
United States Supreme Court, when abortion on demand became the law of the land. We 
believe that human life begins at the moment of conception. We believe we need to find 
ways to protect that unborn life. 
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As a nation, we look for ways to protect the innocent and those unable to defend 
themselves. No one is more in need of such protection than the unborn child. Abortion 
contradicts the gift of life that God shares with us. Jan. 22 is a day to pray for a respect for 
life from the moment of conception to the moment of natural death. !

Complementary values!

Human dignity, church unity and human life are not distinct values with little or no 
relationship. Rather, they complement one another. Church unity focuses our attention on 
Jesus as one who proclaims the good news that we are members of God's family, 
brothers and sisters in Christ. Our work together to recognize and promote human dignity 
would demand an appreciation for the gift of life. !

During the next 10 days, there will be various events asking us to promote, recognize and 
appreciate human dignity, church unity and human life. May our celebrations this year help 
to make these values more of a reality in our own lives and in our society. May God's 
grace and peace be yours. !
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